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Message from Miss Caygill 
Head of School 

Upcoming Dates 

 

 

 

Star learners will return next week for the last celebration  

assembly of the Spring Term. We will also hopefully be  

able to perform some of the songs from the Tournament 

of Song as part of the assembly. We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

 

This week’s STAR LEARNERS 

 

Attendance 
Class 1-100% Well done! 
Class 2-94% 
Class 3-98.3% 

Whole School-97.7% 

  

Dear parents/carers, 

 

This week we have been able to 

experience opportunities for taking 

our learning to other places. 

The children in Class 3 were able to 

visit Settlebeck School for a Football 

Tournament on Wednesday. Also, all 

of KS2 today have been representing 

our school at the Tournament of 

Song in Leyburn(more information 

next week). We are always very 

proud of the way all our children 

behave on events out of school. 

It was a real pleasure for me this 

week to join Mick Rhodes and the 

children at the first Gardening Club. 

We had a super club, planting seeds 

and discussing what we would be 

working on in the future. Thank you 

to Mick for volunteering to run this 

successful club again this year. 

Please can all parents and carers 

ensure that all the children are in 

school in the correct uniform which 

includes their footwear. We have had 

a few cases of incorrect clothing for 

school. Hopefully the Easter holidays 

will provide time to ensure all the 

children have the correct uniform for 

school. Please speak to Miss Caygill 

if you have any issues/concerns 

around uniform. 

Next week we will have our annual 

Easter Service and perhaps a visit 

from the Easter bunny! We look 

forward to seeing all the children for 

the last week of our Spring Term 

 

Miss Caygill   

  
 

 

WEEKLY 
NEWSLETTER 

Well done to our 

Year 5/6 children 

especially the 

Hedgehogs who won 

the Football 

Tournament at 

Settlebeck on 

Wednesday. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Monday 31st March 

• NSPCC Assemblies 

Wednesday 2nd April  

• Easter Bunny in school 

Thursday 3rd April 

• Easter service at church 

10am 

Friday 4th April 

• End of term, finish at 

2pm 

Wednesday 9th April 

• Charity Bingo starts 

7.30pm 

Tuesday 22nd April 

• Start of Summer Term 

CLUBS 

Monday- Mindfulness Colouring 

12:30-1pm & Gardening Club 3.15-

4.15pm 

Tuesday – Board Games 12:30-

1pm  & Yoga – 3:15 – 4:30pm 

Wednesday-Music -12.30-1pm 

Thursday – Library Club 12.30 – 

1pm & Zumba – 3:15 – 4.15pm  

 

 



 

 

  
 

     

School Uniform 

The correct uniform is: 

Navy blue Hawes Primary School sweatshirt 

Hawes School polo shirt in house colours  

Navy or plain black trousers/shorts or skirts. Shorts should be trouser shorts(appropriate length) – not sports shorts / 

cycling shorts.  House coloured checked gingham dresses may be worn in summer. 

Shoes(Black or navy), not trainers, should be worn.  

In PE children must wear plain navy or black shorts or leggings/tracksuit bottoms and plain white t -shirts / polo shirts. 

They should have trainers or pumps to wear. 

Classes 2 and 3 Residential Payments 

The third instalment of £25.00 is due by 26th April.  Please can you ensure this is paid by then, if you haven’t already 

paid. The 3rd instalment is due by 26th April and the final instalment is due by 30th May. Thank you. 

 

Easter Service at St Margaret’s Church – Thursday 3rd April – 10am 

All the children from reception to year 6 will be attending St Margaret’s Church for the annual Easter Service. It will be 

wonderful to be in the Church for this as we missed at Christmas when we had the Christingle in school. It would be 

great to see parents and wider families joining us for this event. We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Multi-skills next Friday 

Please note the last multi-skills for this term was today. Next Friday children will need to come to school in normal 

uniform as no PE. Also, no after school club as school finishes at 2pm. Thanks 

 

School Photos 

On Tuesday 20th May the school photographer is coming to take Class photos and Y6 photos. Please fill in your 

requirements on the form using this link  https://forms.office.com/e/9sjnmWWKwt   Thank you. 

Home-time Arrangements Summer Term 

Please click on the link below and complete the home time arrangements form for your child/ren before the end of 

term. Thank you 

https://forms.office.com/e/Z2WRNH5NMJ 

 

Free School Meals - Action required before the end of March 2025 

All parents and guardians who do not have a current claim or eligibility for free school meals, including those parents 

of children in KS1, need to apply for Free School by the end of this month (March 2025), if they think their child may 

be eligible. This is to ensure their claim and future funding are protected. Only applications processed before 1 April 

2025 will maintain transitional protection. Parents can make an application for free school meals through the council’s 

website by clicking on this link. Synergy - Enquiry   

 

 PTFA Silver Smarties Fundraiser 

The children are all coming home today with a tube of Smarties, given to them by the PTFA. Once they have enjoyed 

eating the chocolate, please keep the tube and encourage the kids to do odd jobs/chores in exchange for 20p's to 

fill up the empty tube. We are giving them the whole of the Easter holiday, plus an extra week, so please return your 

tubes, with as many 20p's as they can manage, by Tuesday 22nd of April. Ask friends, family & neighbours and get 

creative with the jobs they are asked to do. 

Good Luck and happy helping! 

Thank you 

PTFA Raffle 

We are having a raffle to win a bucket of booze to raise funds for the PTFA. Any donations will be very welcome, 

please leave with a PTFA member or at the school office. Many thanks, Amie.  

Charity Bingo 

There is a charity Bingo night on Wednesday 9th April in Hawes Market Hall – entry from 7pm, eyes down at 7.30pm. 

Refreshments will be available and profits will go to the PTFA. 

 

 

 

School Office Updates 

https://forms.office.com/e/9sjnmWWKwt
https://forms.office.com/e/Z2WRNH5NMJ
https://fisportal.northyorks.gov.uk/Synergy/fsm_prereq.aspx


       Class 3 Football-Settlebeck. 

        

 

 

 

 

 

Gardening Club-Monday. 

 

 
 

 
Ballet Class: Little Movers Ballet 3+ 

• Mondays 3:45-4:30pm from Monday 28th April 
• Yorebridge Sports and Leisure, Askrigg 
• Contact: hannah.dalesdance@gmail.com or visit www.dalesdance.com 

 

 

 

 

   

 
Photo Gallery 


